
 
 
       January 10, 2019 
 
Honorable Kathleen H. Burgess 
Secretary 
New York State Department of Public Service 
Three Empire State Plaza, 19th Floor 
Albany, NY  12223 
 

Re: Proposed Tariff Revisions – Further Revisions 
 

Dear Secretary Burgess:  
 
 National Fuel Gas Distribution Corporation (“Distribution” or the “Company”) hereby 
submits the following revisions to its tariff, P.S.C. No. 9 – GAS: 

Section No. Leaf No. Revision No. 
Superseding  
Revision No. 

    
0 129 4 3 
    

By way of background, this is a filing to make a further revision to remove Service 
Classification 9 from the table under System Modernization Tracker. This Service Classification 
was in effect at the time the Company completed its November 14, 2018 filing.  However, since 
the Service Classification was discontinued on December 1, 2018 with the Company’s 
implementation of the statewide low income program, this further tariff revision is necessary for 
transparency purposes.  This revision has a proposed initial effective date of March 1, 2019.   

 
Concurrent with this filing, Distribution respectfully requests a waiver from the 

requirements of Public Service Law §66(12) and 16 NYCRR §720-8.1, pertaining to newspaper 
publication.  The proposed tariff changes are being made for consistency and clarification 
purposes, the revisions are largely non-substantive in customer effect, and therefore the expense 
of publication would not serve the public interest. 

 
If you have any questions regarding the Company’s tariff filing, please contact me at 

your convenience. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 

 
 
Evan M. Crahen 
Director 
Rates and Regulatory Affairs 
National Fuel Gas Distribution Corporation 
(716) 857-7440 
CrahenE@natfuel.com 
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